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 Members of the Law Library Committee are Pam Shipman, Peter Facey, Robin Read, 

Jason Poplaski, Diane Turner, Dan Schranghamer, Kate Shimer, and Jonathan E. Butterfield. 

 Projects begun in 2007, to be completed in 2008, involved assuring that the Law Library 

has all ordinances of all municipalities within the county, compiling a complete list of all law 

materials available through the James V. Brown Library, Lycoming College, and Penn College, 

with the intention of distributing “card catalogs” to all Lycoming Law Association members, 

reviewing the Law Library’s budget and acquisitions, and setting up a lecture series, where 

members of the Lycoming Law Association present lectures to library patrons on selected topics.  

Progress in these projects has been hampered by the fact that the James V. Brown Law Library 

has gone through two law librarians in the course of the year 2007.  Currently they are searching 

for a replacement.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Jonathan E. Butterfield 
Chairperson of the Law Library Committee 


